Working Party to Inquire into the Case for Establishing the Manchester Business School (MBS) in Whole or in Part as a Separate Faculty

TERMS OF REFERENCE
If there is to be any separation of Manchester Business School (MBS), in whole or in part, from the Faculty of Humanities the University would only agree to such separation having considered carefully the potential academic and financial consequences of such a separation for the viability of the Faculty of Humanities, and determined the steps that would need to be taken to ensure the Faculty’s long term viability.

The Working Party will:
1. Begin by consulting widely within MBS and the Faculty of Humanities, and taking soundings from other Faculties and from the senior officers of the University, to determine the level of support for the proposal that the School, in whole or in part, should become a separate Faculty. 


2. In the event of this initial consultation indicating that there is little or no support for any separation of MBS from the Faculty of Humanities, the Working Party will report back to the University accordingly.


3. If the initial consultation indicates that there is a case to be considered for transferring the whole of MBS into a separate Faculty, the Working Party  will consider the financial implications of such a transfer, including the allocation of shared university costs between MBS and the Faculty of Humanities, and identify the minimum annual revenue that would be required from the MBS to be made available to the Faculty of Humanities (or its successor organisation/s) in the event of the establishment of the MBS, as currently constituted, as a separate Faculty, together with advice as to how such a guaranteed revenue stream could be built into the financial management of the MBS.
4. If this initial consultation suggests that there is a case to be considered further for transferring parts of MBS into a separate Faculty, the Working Party will identify those functions, activity centres and individuals to be transferred to a separate Business School and those which should remain within the Faculty of Humanities (principally in the School of Social Sciences) in order to provide that School and the wider Faculty over the long term with the kinds of academic activities and revenue streams normally flowing into a Faculty of Humanities and/or Social Sciences rather than a typical Business School.
5. Advise as to any senior appointment/s that may need to be made pursuant to any structural change being recommended. 

Note: Any recommendation to change the current faculty structure will be considered by PRC, then Senate with ultimate approval being sought from the Board of Governors. 
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